
 

 
 
 
 
 

June 9, 2023 

 

Subject: Officer Elections, Subcommittee Appointments, and Related Actions 

The Los Olivos Community Services District has had an inconsistent history of electing officers 
and making subcommittee appointments. Further, the terms for officers such as President and 
Vice-President are not clear to the public and others. I performed a quick search through past 
meeting minutes to come up with the list of actions taken by your Board regarding election of 
officers and appointments to subcommittees. Note that I did not perform an exhaustive search 
through all the minutes and there may have been additional appointments made. A summary of 
key dates, appointments, commentary, and other actions follows. 

May 18, 2018 
• Elections of President Fayram, Vice-President Palmer, and Secretary Kennedy 
• Appointments to standing Finance Committee (Directors Kennedy and Arme) 

October 10, 2018 
• Resolution 18-04 – Policy on Committees 

November 14, 2018 
• Appointments to ad hoc Technical Committee (Directors O’Neill and Arme) 

 
October 9, 2019 

• Appointments to standing Finance Committee (Directors Kennedy and Palmer) 

May 13, 2020 
• Elections of President Palmer and Vice-President Fayram 
• No changes to standing Finance Committee (Directors Kennedy and Palmer), 

appointments to ad hoc Technical Committee (Directors O’Neill and Arme) 

April 14, 2021 
• Elections of President Palmer and Vice-President Fayram 
• Appointments to standing Finance Committee (Directors Fayram and Palmer) and ad 

hoc Technical (Directors O’Neill and Arme) and Project Management (Directors Palmer 
and Ross) Committees 

• Board votes to use each April as its annual organizational meeting 

May 11, 2022 
• Election of President Fayram and Vice-President Ross 

It was noted that the President and Vice-President serve two-year terms as part of this 
meeting 
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 February 15, 2023 
• Appointments to standing Finance Committee (Directors Kennedy and Palmer) and ad 

hoc Technical (Directors Fayram and Ross), Project Management (Directors Palmer and 
Ross) Committees, Grants (Directors Kennedy and Parks) 

Given the inconsistent approach, I recommend the Board of Directors consider the following: 

1. Set, by Resolution, the month that election of officers will be held. Use the Resolution to 
clarify how long officers will be seated. This will help future General Managers and 
others more easily find the information regarding when officer elections and related 
terms. When I was brought on as General Manager, I looked at the existing Resolutions 
to see if there was anything related to the election of officers. I did not, nor do I suspect 
any future General Manager would, search all prior minutes to find such information. 

2. Tie the election of officers to something meaningful such as the seating of a new Board 
of Directors (start of the new calendar year) or the start of a budget year (each July). In 
my history at the County of San Luis Obispo, election of officers was completed at the 
first business meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the new calendar year. This timing 
works particularly well as it would allow newly elected Directors to weigh in on who will 
preside over meetings. It is my understanding that the Board of Supervisors for the 
County of Santa Barbara follows a similar approach. Consequently, of the two options 
(start of the calendar year or start of the budget year), I would primarily recommend the 
first business meeting following the seating of a new Board of Directors (start of the 
calendar year). 
 

Respectfully, 

 
Guy W. Savage 
General Manager – Los Olivos Community Services District 
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